
The Securities Commission Malaysia’s (SC) Audit Oversight Board (AOB) closely monitors the impact of climate-related 
risks on financial reporting affecting public-interest entities (PIEs) that operate in the Malaysian capital market. Malaysia is 
committed to reducing greenhouse gas (GHG) emissions by 45% by 2030 and aspires to achieve net-zero as early as 2050. 
PIEs in Malaysia play an important role in transforming Malaysia into a low-carbon emissions country.

In June 2023, the International Sustainability Standards Board (ISSB) issued the International Financial Reporting Standard 
(IFRS) S1 General Requirements for Disclosure of Sustainability-related Financial Information and IFRS S2 Climate-related 
Disclosures. Subsequently, the IFRS Foundation republished an educational material, Effects of Climate-Related Matters 
on Financial Statements (IFRS Educational Material) to reiterate the comprehensive requirements of the IFRS Accounting 
Standards to report on the effects of material climate-related matters in the financial statements.

Directors and particularly Audit Committees should be aware that they are responsible for ensuring that PIEs’ financial 
statements have considered and factored in the financial impact of climate-related risks and enhanced the connectivity 
between financial and non-financial information reported in the PIEs’ annual reports and sustainability reports.

Auditors, as gatekeepers in the financial reporting ecosystem, are entrusted by investors to provide assurance on the 
information presented in audited financial statements. Auditors must challenge management’s assessment of climate-
related risks which are material to the financial statements.

Impact of Climate-Related 
Risks on Financial Reporting 
of Public-Interest Entities

Why is this alert important 
to Audit Committees?

•	 To assist Audit
	 Committees in engaging 
	 meaningful conversation 
	 with key stakeholders

•	 To provide updates on 
	 the AOB and its effort to 
	 promote audit quality



The following are areas of focus, which directors and auditors respectively, should pay particular attention to when 
discharging their responsibilities:

The above information is intended as a guidance for directors and auditors and are not exhaustive. Directors and auditors 
are advised to consider the areas of focus, taking into account the difference in the complexities of structures, industries, 
situations and operating environments in which the PIEs operate.
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